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BOS – Minutes – 4.1.2024 
 
The Board of Selectmen Regular Meeting minutes of April 1, 2024. 
 
Present: Curtis Rand, First Selectman; Christian Williams, Selectman; Katherine Kiefer, Selectman; Emily Egan Secretary; 
members of the press and public. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm. 
 
K. Kiefer made a motion to approve the agenda.  C. Williams seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously. 
 
C. Williams made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 3rd, 2024 Regular Meeting and the March 13th, 2024 
Special Meeting.  K. Kiefer seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously. 
 
First Selectman Report – There was nothing to report at this time. 
 
Old Business 
a. The Selectmen wanted to clarify their current policy for vending and food trucks.  The Selectmen confirmed that 
food trucks are allowed during the Lakeville Journal Community Fair (August), Fall Festival (October) and Merry & Bright 
(December).  At the time of the special events, the food trucks must have permission from the property owner and the First 
Selectmen prior to the event.   
 
b.  Lake Access - The state boat launch at East Twin Lakes will remain open for “car-top only” launching.  O’Hara’s 
Marina has developed a boat monitoring program for busy times during the upcoming season for all vessels being launched 
through the facility.  The Town Grove has decided to close the public boat launch this season and will offer boat rentals to 
anyone in the public (paddle boards, kayaks, canoes, row boats and motorboats with trolling motors).  The access at Long 
Pond will also be closed off for motor boats, but will allow access for “car-top only” launching.  The Town has ordered new 
informational signage for all of the lakes.   
 
New Business 
a. Town Grove fees & rates – The Town Grove has made a slight increase to adjust to the processing fees of the new 
credit card system.  The new fees for stickers, boat mooring, dock space, rack rentals, and boat rentals all include sales tax 
and the increase.  K. Kiefer made a motion to approve the increase of the rates at the Town Grove.  C. Williams seconded, 
and the motion was approved unanimously. 
 
b.  The Selectmen motioned, seconded and approved the following tax refunds as recommended by the Tax Collector: 
April 2024 – Wilian Quib Ba Services, LLC. ($40.26); Bates, James ($63.90) – Total for refund by Treasurer $104.16; 
Carleton, Robert – Refunded by credit card $279.09.   
 
Selectmen’s Reports 
C. Williams mentioned that members of the community have inquired about having more “shred-it” days in the area.  The 
local bank used to provide this service to its customers on a monthly basis, but may no longer offer this service.  The 
Selectmen will look into this. 
 
Citizen Comments 
A citizen asked the Selectmen to look further into the speeding issues on Route 44/41 and possible signage for a “no Jake 
Brake zone”. 
 
Adjourn: 5:29pm 
 
 


